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Weekly message 
 
Dear Parents,  
Welcome back to Term 3 at Wollongong Public School. I trust that you had an enjoyable break with 
your children, and know that they have returned refreshed and ready to re-engage with their learning.  
Some important information from this week and coming weeks includes: 
 
NAIDOC Celebrations 
At our assembly today students shared with us some of the activities that they have enjoyed as part of 
celebrating NAIDOC Week. Our thanks go to Ms Clapham for all the work she put into organising the 
celebrations and of course to all the students who contributed during the week.  
 
Choral Festival 
Last night I attended the annual Wollongong Schools Choral Festival in the Town Hall where our choir 
joined students from other schools in performing individual songs and combined choir performances. 
It was a thoroughly enjoyable night and I would like to commend our students on their performance 
and their behaviour. A special mention to William B and Freja R for their beautiful solo performances 
and to Adele M for her well-rehearsed introduction of the WPS choir.  I would also like to thank Miss 
Johanna Smith who stepped in as the Choir Leader following Mrs Beckinsale’s departure. Well done 
everyone! 
 
Uniforms 
Just a reminder that students need to be wearing their full winter uniform every day (blue 
shorts/slacks white polo and blue sweatshirt) and black shoes or plain (non-fluoro) joggers. On sport 
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days (Fridays or designated carnival days) it is appropriate to be wearing our sports top and 
shorts/trackpants. 
 
P&C Pie Drive 
For those of you who have ordered pies through the P&C Pie Drive, please note the following 
information: Collection date is Thursday 8th August from 1:00pm - 3:30pm.  If you would like your 
order to go home with your child instead, could you please email pc.wps@outlook.com confirming 
your name and your child's name and class.  It is important that all orders are collected in person or 
with your child on the day as there are not suitable storage facilities at the school. 
To keep our waste and use of plastic to a minimum we are asking that those families that have placed 
an order to drop of some suitable bags to the office before Thursday 8th August.  Please make sure 
that your child's name and class is clearly marked on each bag, or there are labels to attach available 
at the office. 
 
Space Watches 
We have seen some of the new Space Watches that are phone capable appearing at our school. Please 
be aware that if you choose to provide your child with such a device it will be treated under school 
policy as a phone and should be left at the school office as per conventional mobile phones. 
  
PSSA Sport 
Those of you whose children nominated to participate in PSSA sport this term are reminded that it 
commences next Friday August 9th. 
 
Early/Late Arrival at School 
We are seeing a significant number of students consistently arriving late to school. Please remember 
that lessons commence at 9.00 am and that is the best learning time of the day. In arriving late, 
students not only miss out on important learning, but also disrupt their classmates’ learning. Please 
help us to give all students the best possible opportunities to be great learners! 
We are also seeing a number of children arriving very early. Please remember we do not have staff on 
duty before 8.30, and as we are a located in a busy area, there are many passers-by and vehicle 
movements in and around the school. We do not want any misadventures to occur for your child, so if 
you do need to drop your child early, please use the Before School Care facilities located in C Block. 
 
Building Update 
This weekend will see some more developments around our Administration area and also on the 
learning building site. Landscapers are already on site outside our Administration building, and there 
will new edging and retaining walls installed over the weekend. We also will see the installation of the 
new Administration door, which is quite beautiful and will make our entrance look much more 
inviting. 
Our learning building site will have the stormwater work completed and some of the first structural 
pylons will be installed over the weekend, with the initial ground floor slab scheduled for completion 
in the next couple of weeks. 
 
Education Week 
Just a reminder that Education Week is scheduled between the 5th and 9th of August. We will be having 
an open day session between 11.30 and 1.00 with parents able to join their children for a picnic lunch 
at 1.00pm.  
 
 
Have a happy and safe weekend, 
Kind regards, 
 
Harold Cosier 
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Deputy Principal News 

Positive Phone Call Home  
As a way to enhance our celebrations of student’s success, each stage will identify 1 student who is to 
be acknowledged for their effort, achievement or growth.  Each week I will request for the child to join 
me to celebrate and be involved in a phone call home. I will be ringing to share your child’s identified 
success story, highlighting their amazing achievement. We see this as another way to build 
partnerships with our community and share with you some of the outstanding effort that children are 
displaying.  

Reports Survey Results 
A big thank you to all families who completed the reports survey providing us with your feedback. We 
had 120 responses which gives us great insight into your thoughts and opinions around our this 
process. Teachers also completed a survey giving their perspectives and opinions. Below is a summary 
of the results as well as some clarification, in response to comments received.  

Key Results 
• We received individual responses from 26 different language backgrounds and from all age 

groups across our school; 
• Both teachers and parents value the general comment and effort marker the most, closely 

followed by English and Mathematics comments; 
• A large proportion of families and teachers feel confident with information provided for 

academic ability, social and emotional development and learning habits;  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• English as an Additional Language/ Dialect (EAL/D) was new to our reports this year and was 
generally well received. We acknowledge that we need to clarify aspects of who receives these 
comments as the information received at enrolment is used when reporting EAL/D phases; 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• Both teachers and families raised points about reporting comments being focused on strengths 

and areas to develop, rather than being about skill acquisition; and 
• Families feel the grades need some attention and teachers feel it is necessary to break down 

the English and Mathematics grades more. Feedback has been that some areas cover a large 
spectrum of skills that has to be averaged out for an overall score.  

 

 



Clarification 
• Grade allocation- The NSW Department of Education states that, “Schools will use the five point 

achievement scale to report to parents for students in Years 1 to 10. Achievement is judged in 
relation to syllabus standards.” This is the grading scale from outstanding through to limited 
that is explained on the front page of the report. Please remember that a sound achievement 
grade indicates that students are meeting the expected stage outcomes for their stage which is 
a great achievement.  

• The student comment received positive and constructive feedback and this is something we 
value as a school. Our purpose is for students to have an active voice throughout their 
individual learning journey. We are also assisting children to develop their skills to reflect 
upon their learning and help them to engage in future directions, thereby striving to build upon 
their current skills.   

• Reporting Timeline- The NSW Department of Education states that, “The parents of all students 
are to be provided with a written report twice a year.’ Part of our reporting process that has 
been successful is the parent teacher interviews held at the end of Term 1. We also 
acknowledge there are times throughout the year that require another parent teacher 
interview. Please feel free to contact your child’s teacher to arrange this.  

Overall the feedback received from staff and parents had similarities and we value everyone’s 
feedback. We will continue to review our reporting processes with the hope to enhancing these for 
Term 4. Once again thank you for your contribution and we look forward to hearing your ideas on 
other areas of our school soon. 

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend. Wishing you many happy moments in the week ahead. 

Kind regards, 
Matt Richards 

Library News 
Term 3 is a busy time in the library. Book Week is running from August 26 – 30. During 
this week we will be having a book fair and children in years K – 2 will be having a visit 
to the Wollongong Public Library for a performance. On Thursday August 29 we will be 
having a Book Parade so get your costumes ready. 
In the lead up to Book Week we will be having a performance from Harrison Craig. 
Harrison is an author, singer and inspirational speaker who first rose to prominence by 
overcoming a stutter to win the second season of The Voice. 

Put these dates in your diary. 

Monday August 19 – Harrison Craig Performance 2pm – 3pm 

Monday August 26 – Friday August 30 Book Week and Book Fair 

Wednesday August 28 – K-2 Excursion to Wollongong Public Library 12.30pm – 2.30 pm 

Thursday August 29 - Book Parade 2pm – 3pm 

 
Chess Competition 
Last Friday was the last round of Illawarra Primary School Chess Competition. This year Wollongong 
Public School entered three teams. Our teams took out first and second place in the competition and 
our A team will now go on to compete in the South Coast Regional competition. Congratulations to 
everyone who took part! 
 
Stephen McQueen 
Teacher Librarian  



 



 



 
 
 
 



 

 
 



Pie Drive Update   

Collection date is Thursday 8th August from 1:00pm - 3:30pm in the hall.  If you 
would like your order to go home with your child instead, could you please email 
pc.wps@outlook.com confirming your name and your child's name and class.  It 
is important that all orders are collected in person or go home with your child on 
the day, as there are no suitable storage facilities at the school.  

To keep our waste and use of plastic to a minimum we are asking that those families that have placed an 
order to drop of some suitable bags to the office before Thursday 8th August.  Please make sure that 
your child's name and class is clearly marked on each bag, or there are labels to attach available at the 
office. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

COME ALIVE FOR SOUTHERN STARS 2019 
 
Rehearsals for Southern Stars 2019 COME ALIVE are in full swing, with public school students taking part 
in a wide range of dance, music, drama and vocal rehearsals around the Illawarra - and the state. 
 
COME ALIVE, featuring 3000 public school students, will take place over four performances at the WIN 
Entertainment Centre in Wollongong on Friday August 23 (10am and 7.30pm) and Saturday August 24 
(2pm and 7.30pm). 
 
This year COME ALIVE features circus, the NSW Millennial Marching Band, 2000 dancers, a 600 strong 
choir, a full orchestra, our hugely popular boys vocal ensemble, the Aboriginal Dance Ensemble Yanggaa 
Garaba, and the amazing talents of the best featured student vocalists and performers in Southern NSW, 
and much, much more! 
 
You don’t have to know someone in the show to buy a ticket. Southern Stars is a world-class arena 
spectacular show which is suitable for all ages, and most of all is entertainment at its finest.  Buy your 
tickets now before they sell out! 
 
Remember to purchase your tickets ONLY through the registered ticket seller - Ticketmaster at: 
www.ticketmaster.com.au 
 
You can keep up to date with the show’s progress with pictures and video from rehearsals uploaded 
daily to our Facebook page Southern Stars – The Arena Spectacular and our Instagram page at 
southernstarsarenaspectacular. 
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 ~ July 2019 ~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
28 29 

 
30 
 

31 
OC Test 

  
 

 

 ~ August 2019 ~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 
 
 

 1 
Wollongong Choral 
Concert 

2 
 

3 

4 5 
Education Week 
 

6 
P&C Meeting 
6.30pm 

7 8 
Pie Drive Collection 
1pm-3.30pm 
School Hall 

9 
PSSA Sport 
 
Education Week 
Open Classrooms 
12pm – 1pm 
 

10 

11 12 
 

13 
 

14 15 
District Athletics 
Carnival 

16 
 

17 

18 19 
 

20 
 

21 22 
 

23 
Southern Stars 
Matinee 
Performance 

24 

 
 
 
 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS – 2020 
 

Enrolments are now being taken for children in Kindergarten next year. 
 If you know of anyone who is intending to apply to our school in 2020 please ask 
them to come to the school and pick up an enrolment pack as soon as possible. 

 
Closing date for enrolments is Friday 6th September 2019 

 Enrolment forms and all documentation must be returned to the office by this date. 
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